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From your President: 

Del Aire Defender 

Hello Friends and Neighbors, 
 
Here’s wishing you a very Merry Christmas and wonderful 
New Year.  Thanks to all who attended our Novermber Gen-
eral Meeting, we had a great time. 
 
The benches we ordered for the Trail from 29th St. to 44th 
St. on Sooner Rd. should be delivered some time this week 
to the City of Del City and where they will install them some 
time later on.  We are making a donation for Christmas Bas-
kets and food for two families in our area. 
 
A BIG THANK YOU goes out to all who made donations to 
the Mid Del Food Pantry, and for all the volunteers who 
helped.  The people at the food pantry were very apprecia-
tive, they were really in need of food. 
 
Our next General Meeting will be held December 11, 7:00 
pm at the Calvary Christian Church, 3900 Epperly Dr. in the 
annex just north of the church. 
 
Elections for our DANWA officers will also be held on De-
cember 11th, so if anyone is interested in being an officer or 
just helping out, come and join us.  Please remember to 
keep an eye out for your neighbors and friends, if you see 
anything suspicious or out of the ordinary, call the police and 
have it checked out,  Hope to see you at our next meeting, 
enjoy the holidays. 
 

eÉáx `tÜç   Phone 670-3690 or email: rmbolton@sbcglobal.net 

Rose Mary Bolton—President—670-
3690  Email:rmbolton@sbcglobal.net 

Frank Jones—Vice President—677-
8102 

Sharon Hendricks—Secretary—677-
1886 

Jim Gordon—Treasurer—672-6705 

Joan Jones—Asst. Treas.—677-8102 

Jimie Hendricks—Patrol Captain—677-
1886 

Email:  ssnilla@aol.com 

John Hirsh—Asst. Patrol Captain– 670-
3971 

Joe Satterwhite—Newsletter Editor—
672-0409 

Email: danwanews@cox.net 

District Captains:  These are the peo-
ple responsible for getting your newslet-
ters to the block captains for delivery. 

District 1: Steve Gold—670-2878 

District 2: Ron McCall—677-7923 

District 3: Jim Highfill—677-5044 

District 4: Yvonne Hirsch—670-3971 

Webmaster—Mike Hucks 
danwaweb@aol.com 

Community Policing Officer—John 
Beech  dcpdcpo@yahoo.com 

Work 677-2443 Pager 556-7956 

DANWA Officers & 
email for patrol and 

newsletter 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year 



Page 2 Del Aire Defender 

Happy Birthday Jesus 

Need block captains to help  
deliver the newsletters  
in the following areas: 

 
Oakbrook from Delview to Montrose 

Contact Yvonne 670-3971 
 

The block captain responsibilities are to take the newsletter to 
the door of the homes in his area to make sure our newsletters 
get distributed throughout our neighborhood.   
 

Easy job, good exercise. 

Dates to remember: 

 
1. DANWA General Meeting will be at Calvary Christian Church in 

the annex just north of the church, 3900 Epperly Dr. at 7:00 pm, 
second Monday of the month. 

 

2. CERT General Training Meeting, at 7:00 pm, Del City Community 
 Center, second Tuesday of the month.   

 

3. Patrol Meeting, at 7:00 pm, Del City Courthouse, third Thursday of 
 the month. 

DANWA area Crime Statistics  
for October 2006 

Vandalism August =14  
45xx Sunnyview  10/30/06  01:16 
30xx Vickie Dr.  10/28/06  11:21 
48xx Del Aire Dr.  10/26/06  00:17 
52xx SE 29th  10/22/06  22:35 
30xx Del View Dr.  10/22/06  13:23 
52xx SE 29th  10/21/06  09:15 
47xx SE 29th  10/20/06  11:09 
45xx SE 35th  10/13/06  16:08 
47xx SE 43rd  10/12/06  23:09 
43xx Lamar Dr.  10/12/06  22:34 
48xx SE 44th  10/07/06  17:40 
30xx Vickie Dr.  10/06/06  18:22 
43xx Sunnylane Cir. 10/04/06  15:51 
Epperly & Wofford 10/04/06  09:11 
 
Larceny =4 
30xx Vickie Dr.  10/16/06  16:01 
39xx Oakbrook Terr. 10/13/06  10:28 
48xx Montrose Dr. 10/12/06  22:10 
35xx Delta Pl.  10/05/06  10:28 
 
Residential Burglary =8 
37xx Vickie Dr.  10/31/06  11:50 
40xx Vickie Dr.  10/26/06  17:39 
47xx Bomarc Dr.  10/22/06  13:55 
48xx Del Aire Dr.  10/18/06  21:35 
44xx Spiva Dr.  10/18/06  17:06 
47xx SE 42nd  10/17/06  09:14 
30xx Vickie Dr.  10/09/06  13:50 
47xx Bomarc Dr.  10/07/06  20:14 
 
Auto Burglary =3 
43xx SE 41st  10/26/06  15:32 
48xx Del View Dr.  10/16/06  00:16 
32xx Oakbrook Terr. 10/08/06  04:32 
 
Stolen Vehicle =2 
35xx Del View Dr.  10/19/06  07:35 
35xx Del View Dr.  10/19/06  03:16 
 
Parking Complaint =5 
44xx SE 38th  10/21/06  00:50 
46xx SE 41st  10/14/06  19:16 
41xx Kim Dr.  10/14/06  17:46 
30xx Del View Dr.  10/14/06  14:51 
43xx SE 40th  10/07/06  17:32 Our web site is:  www.danwa.org 

Ever wonder . . . . 
why the sun lightens our hair but darkens our skin? 
why don’t you ever see the headline— 

“Psychic Wins Lottery”? 
 
why is “abbreviated” such a long word? 
why is it that doctors call what they do “practice”? 
why is lemonade made with artificial flavor and dishwash-
ing liquid is made with real lemons? 
why is the man who invests all your money called a bro-
ker?” 
 
why didn’t Noah swat those two mosquitoes? 
why isn’t there mouse-flavored cat food? 



Page 3 December 2006  

From the Desk of the Patrol Captain 

Hello Friends and Neighbors, 
 I want to assume you have read the crime statistic for the month of October.  They don’t really look any bet-
ter than the previous month, just moved around from one category to another.  The prime item of interest is residen-
tial burglary.  These are happening at all hours, more are happening in the day light hours when you are at work.  
The burglars take less than 15 minutes to kick in a door (most of the time one not easily seen from the street or from 
neighbors) go through the house and get the items they want and are ready to leave.  Their helpers (look outs) and 
haulers then arrive and back up to the front door and load the electronic equipment and they are off.  Yes this has 
been observed and chase has been given, some property has been recovered and one or two have been appre-
hended by the police.  The real key is being vigil in knowing what is going around us, who is supposed to be here 
and who is not.  This takes being involved (nosey) and report any suspicious or thought to be suspicious persons or 
activity to the police, giving good descriptions and vehicle tag numbers.  Most of the homes broken into were cased 
before the day of the burglary.  It is now the time of year that even more burglaries happen.  We start buying Christ-
mas presents and storing up for the great day of giving.  Please be careful as you go shopping, think about where 
you are what is going on around you.  I don’t want to read about you in the newspaper for being a victim of  a purse 
snatcher or robbed in you car because you did not lock your doors. 
This is almost my last writing because I will be leaving this office at the end of December.  Thanks for the support for 
the past three years.  I do hope someone will come forward and fill the Patrol Captain office. 
 
 Jimie Hendricks,  Patrol Captain,  677-1886  e-mail:  jimie60@aol.com 

Free Estimates 

 

FREE   ESTIMATES
 

 
 
24 Colors

 

Visa & Master Card Accepted
Ralph Jones               Larry Smith

447-
LLC
7100

3/07 

TAYLOR LAWN CARE USA, 
INC. 

Mowing, Edging, Mulching, Scalping, Tree & Shrub Trimming, Over seed-
ing, Sod Installation, Weed Control, Fertilizing, Landscape Installa-
tion & Design,  Fall Clean-up, Leaf Removal, Snow Removal, Gutter 

Cleaning.  For a Free Estimate, Please call & Leave a Message.    

  677-6257            3/07          

Don’t forget to recycle your  papers, newspapers, etc. in the dumpsters 
in front of Townsend School on Epperly 

Help keep our neighborhood safe. 
Report any suspicious activity to the  

Del City Police 677-2443. 
Don’t be afraid to call,  

you may remain anonymous. 
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Abundant Mini Storage 
//////     Now 2 locations to better serve you.     \\\\\\ 

         DEL CITY’S PREMIER SELF STORAGE 

 
Abundant Mini Storage – South  Abundant Mini Storage – North 

4321 S.E. 33rd Street    4301 VFW Drive 

      Del City, OK 73115    Del City, OK 73115 

Phone 677-0795    Phone 677-0765 

(Behind the Tag Agency Across    (1 block North of I-40 & Sunnylane) 

       from Sunnylane Cemetery)   

  On Site Managers    24 hr. Video Surveillance   Security Fence and Lighting 

           Boat & RV Storage Now Available    6/07  

Complete Auto & Truck  Repair— 
24 Years Experience 

MIKE’S AUTO DIAG-
NOSTIC & REPAIR  

4849 S.E. 29th 

Del City, OK 73115 
 

Mike Grimmett  Owner    

(405)670-7730    02/07 

Dana Richard Dodson 

Managing Director 
Certified Escape 
School Presenter 
 

  8/07 

 

 4000 S.E. 29th Street 

 Del City, OK 73115 

 405-677-8384 

 Fax 405-677-4070 

 Dana.dodson@sci-us.com 

  

We missed getting this in Novembers newsletter. 
 

Highlights from October 9, 2006  Meeting 
 

Mr. Ford from the Ford Funeral Home and Connie 
Myrick gave a very informative talk about Del Quest. 
This is sponsored by the local businesses for Junior 
and Seniors, which helps prepare our youth for their 
future. They learn to talk before adults and be comfort-
able with that, solve problems, and really get out of 
their “comfort zones” The kids are chosen from the ap-
plications that are received. 

Patrollers be at Townsend School at 5:30pm to pick up 
the Glo-bracelets to hand out to our children in the 
neighborhood for Halloween. 

Remember our November 11 Food Drive, which will go 
to the Mid-Del Food Bank in Midwest City. This will help 
with the Holiday need. 

The Organization voted to make a cash donation again 
this year to the Tinker Food Pantry. 

The Organization also voted to make a donation to the 
Calvary Christian Center for the use of their building for 
our monthly meetings. 

The door prize was won by Joe Satterwhite. 

Ever wonder why the time of day with the slowest traffic 
is called “rush hour”? 
Why is it we buy hot dogs in packages of 10 and buns 
come in packages of 8? 
Why don’t sheep shrink when it rains? 

Why are they called apartments when they are 
stuck together? 
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Scout Corner 
Hello DANWA. 
 We had an interesting past 2 months since our last Scout Corner. Last month we went to Wes Watkins lake 
for some scout work. We practiced wilderness survival. We had no tents or regular equipment with us and we had 
to survive on what we had in the back of my truck for the camp-out. We slept under a full size parachute, cook all of 
our meals over a campfire instead of a stove. And had to improvise cooking and camping equipment. Also, all the 
food and equipment was scattered thru out the park and the scouts had to find it using a GPS receiver that was do-
nated to the troop. We survived OK. 
 Last week we attended the Big Tepee Webelos Woods camp-out and demonstrated how to cook eggs in a 
plastic bag and some "over the fire" cooking. Joyce, our committee chair, took top honors in the scoutmaster's 
cook-off with her baked beans and Robert and Josh took second place with their Dutch oven cream cheese and 
cherry pizza. 
 That night there was a Flag retirement ceremony for over 1000 worn out US Flags. 
 Lots of stuff coming up in the next couple of months and if your scout age son would like to do something 
different come and check us out any Tuesday.  We are still collecting aluminum cans for the troop.   
Call John at 672-0633 and I will pick them up. 
 

The following is a little recap of what the scouts have accomplished this year and it should also be known that 
DANWA helps and sponsors the scouts.  Notice elsewhere in this newsletter the comments about our donations to 
the scouts.  This is a little more information of where your $12.00 membership dues are used. 
(1) Along with the presentation of the colors (helping DANWA general meeting with the flag salute), the scouts par-
ticipated in the (2) Del City Parade, (3) Wilderness survival training at Wes Watkins lake, (4) earned 21 merit 
badges at Slippery Fall Scout Ranch summer camp, (5) demonstrated cooking to Cub Scouts at the Big tepee We-
belos Woods, (6) learned some about GPS trekking, (7)They also took part in the 45th Infantry division's Memorial 
Day Flag Ceremony and (8) participated in the Big Tepee Flag retirement ceremony on Veterans Day. 

REMINDER:      Have you heard of the “do not call list” 
If you have computer access (or go to a friends’ home and do it) login to 

www.donotcall.gov  
You can put your phone on that ‘do not call list’ - - - just like that (snap). 

Most telemarketers will be required to stop calling you 31 days from your registra-
tion date.  If you don’t know for sure if you are on the list, check in to it anyway as 
you can use this website to renew your registration before it expires or even flle a 
complaint.  You will get an email for confirmation and will tell you when it expires. 

My husband, being unhappy with 
my mood swings, bought me a 
mood rign the other day so he 
would be able to monitor my 
moods.  We’ve discovered that 
when I’m in a good mood, it turns 
green.  When I’m in a bad mood, it 
leaves a big red mark on his fore-
head.  Maybe next time he’ll buy 
me a diamond. 

The following “deep thoughts” for 
those who take life too seriously: 
1. Save the whales, collect the 

whole set. 
2. A day without sunshine is like 

...night 
3. On the other hand, you have 

different fingers. 

4. Remember, half the people 
you know are below average. 

5. He who laughs last thinks 
slowest. 

6. The early bird may get the 
worm, but the second mouse 
gets the cheese in the trap. 
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4/07 

Highlights from November 13, 2006  
Meeting 
 
Dear Friends, the crime in our area is not 
improving. Hope you are continuing to 
watch your and your neighbor’s homes. 

Our Mid-Del Food Drive on Saturday was 
not as much as last year, but we “ 
Thank” each of you that contributed. 
 
The benches DANWA bought for the 
Trail, should be in this week, and hope-
fully put in place soon. 
 
The organization voted to take care of two 
families in our area this year for Christ-
mas.  The committee checks with the 
school counselor to know the families that 
need our help. We provide food baskets 
and gifts for those families. 
 
Pat Satterwhite won the door prize. 

More deep thoughts for those who 
take life too seriously: 
1. A clear conscience is usually a 

sign of a bad memory. 
2. If you think nobody cares, try 

missing a couple of payments. 
3. OK, so what’s the speed of 

dark? 
4. When everything is coming 

your way, you’re in the wrong 
lane. 

5. Hard work pays off in the fu-
ture, laziness pays off now. 

6. Everyone has a photographic 
memory, some just don’t have 
film. 

7. How much deeper would the 
ocean be without sponges? 

8. What happens when you get 
scared half to death twice? 

9. Why do psychics have to ask 
you for your name? 

10. Inside every older person is a 
younger person wondering 
what happened. 

11. Light travels faster than sound.  
That is why some people ap-
pear bright until you hear them 
speak. 

12. You’re only given a little spark 
of madness, you mustn't loose 
it. 

42.7 percent of all statistics are made 
up on the spot. 
 
99 percent of lawyers give the rest a 
bad name. 



Jack’s Auto Service  
Center  

(Foreign & Domestic) ASE Certified Techni-
cians. 

We offer Senior Citizen 
and Military Discounts 

Brakes-Electrical—Tune-Ups-Front-ends- 
Transmissions-Engine Rebuilding—
Computer Diagnosis—A/C Service and 
Repair—Carburetor Overhaul—Struts—
Fuel Injection 

Hours M-F 8:00 am—6:00 pm 

670-1983  3120 S. Sunnylane, Del City, OK 73115 

    Celebrating 23 years serving our community! 
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The address for these soldiers is: 1345 TC 352CSB 
     APO, AE   09334 
 
Rebecca has mentioned that the soldiers listed in my memo of September 25, 2006 are now receiving mail and 
packages from all around the country.  Thank you for your support. 
 
Mark Edwards, City Manager 
—————————————————————————————————————————————————— 
Also be advised that one of Del City’s finest is also involved in this war.  Officer Jay Hill has the following mailing 
address, let him know we care by sending him a letter or even a care package: 
  
 Hill, Larry SSgt 
 2 BN 3rd Marines H&S Company (PTT) 
 UIC 44045 FPO1AP 
 96607-4045 

From: Mark Edwards    Re: More Soldiers in Need of Mail 
Date: October 27, 2006 
 
My daughter, SSGT Rebecca Edwards, has provided me with another list of soldiers in her Unit, the 
1345 Transportation, currently stationed in Iraq.  As was the case with the first list of soldiers that was 
circulated, these soldiers receive little or no mail.  Mail is a very important morale booster for our men 
and women in Harm’s Way.  These soldiers are our husbands, wives, neighbors and fellow Americans, 
so let’s pull together as a community to support this Mid-Del Unit and let these soldiers know we sup-
port them, their efforts and their sacrifice.   
 
Below is the second list of soldiers in need of mail: 
Gilmore, Tawny (female) Green, Stevie (male) Herman, Philip (male) Johnson, Lahronda (female) 
Kemp, Billy (male)  Kirby, Thomas (male) Lavoit, Jonathan (male) McEntire, Bradley (male) 
Marcy, John (male) Mathis, Paul (male) McCarter, Billy(male) Metzger, Daniel (male) 
Osborne, Michael (male) Ragan, Johnny (male) Robinson, Jerome (male) Russel, Logan (male) 
Wright, Raegan (male) 

 
The reason congressmen try so hard to get re-
elected is that they would hate to have to make a 
living under the laws they have passed. 
 
Three friends from a local congregation were asked, 
when you’re in your casket and friends and congre-
gation members are mourning over you, what would 
you like them to say?” 
Artie said: “I would like them to say I was a wonderful 
husband, a fine spiritual leader, and a great family 
man.” 
Eugene commented: “I would like them to say I was 
a wonderful teacher and servant of God who made a 
huge difference in people’s lives.” 
Al said: “I’d like them to say, ‘Look, he’s moving!’” 



Now is the time to let you know what DANWA has done throughout the year and where 
some of your dues go to help others around our community. 

Donated to Tinker Food Pantry. 

Donated to Neighborhood Night out. 

Donated to Last Frontier Council, Boy Scouts . 

Donated to Boy Scouts so they could all afford to go to the Summer Jamboree Camp, we sponsor 
Troop 60. 

Donated to Townsend School for their Super party & 6th Grade party at the end of school. 

Bought Bouncy Balls to throw for the Del City Parade.  

Pay for our Web Page each year.  

Bought Glow Bracelets for Halloween. 

Donated Christmas gifts and food for two families. 

Bought 10 6ft  tables for Orval Ray Towers. 

Bought 3 Centennial Benches for the trail  along Sooner RD. between 29th St. And 44th St.  

Donated money to help Del City police buy tazer guns.  

Bought 4 live animal cages for Danwa area, for skunks and such.  

Bought 50 signs for our Membership Drive. 

Donated to Calvary Christian Church for letting us use the facilities. 

Had food drive for Mid Del Pantry. 
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You might want to know that DANWA’s patrollers spend more than 2764 hours a  

year patrolling and performing as Base Station operators for DANWA.  During  

that time, they have put over 27,640 miles on their vehicles.  A reminder, this is 

 VOLUNTEER TIME and at their own expense.  SO, when you see a patroller 

 coming around, wave at them, or tell them you appreciate the time they are put-
ting in as a volunteer .....Ed….. 


